








March 4, 1998
Dear Family,

Before I start, here’s a thought that might speed the letter up a bit.  When you send out the letter to the next
person on the list, send a post card (or an e-mail message, if you’re so enabled) to the person two names down from
yours.  That way, the recipient of the post card (or e-mail) will know that the letter is on the way and they can start
organizing their thoughts in preparation for its arrival.

OK . . . here’s what’s happening in Richmond, VA (the center of the universe).
Chris & Claudine participated in another Confirmation retreat weekend in early February.  This year, both were

peer leaders in different small groups.  This is Claudine’s first year as peer leader (she was a confirmand last year) and
Chris’ third year.  The weekend is an emotionally charged and mentally exhausting experience for all involved that ends
with a “surprise” Mass at the hotel with the parents and sponsors.

Chris is preparing for a week in Panama City Beach FL during spring break.  He has completed the transition
from a computer science major to a major in graphic design.  This is his third year at VA Tech where he continues to be
very involved with the Campus Crusade for Christ.  He is working on a plan to return to Orlando this summer to continue
his work with the CCC.  For the internet enabled, why not check out Chris’ little site on the world wide web?  Just point
your browser to http://chrismay.home.ml.org/ to see what he’s been up to.

Claudine received early notification that she has been accepted to all of colleges she applied to.  She is torn
between going to Virginia Tech, where she could be with her brother for (at least) one year, and
Radford University, where she has received a partial scholarship.  Decisions, decisions!  She is in
the midst of auditioning for the lead role in the school’s spring production of “The Pajama Game” (She
was hoping that the school would pick “How to Succeed in Business...,” but a neighboring school
picked that play first.)

Danie is finishing her last year teaching at the preschool she is currently working at.  Each
year she has been less content with the school, but this year has been a real bear!  The church
/school building is being renovated and the preschool staff is being treated like second class citizens. 
They are not being notified when work will be performed, classes are being moved about
haphazardly, teaching materials are being lost or destroyed, and jackhammers are being used on the
classroom wall while school is in session.  It’s been miserable.  Because of the construction debris
in the parking lot, Danie and another teacher have each had two punctured tires on their cars.

When she’s home, she quilts her little heart out, spending most of her free time in her “sewing studio” (the room
above the garage).

At work, I have been very busy as one of the team of Engineers who are interfacing with inspectors from the
NRC during a seven-week long inspection of our Surry Power Station.  This inspection is one of a series of inspections
that the NRC has been conducting among nuclear licensees that focuses on how well the licensee maintains the “design
bases” of the plants.  We are expecting more than 800 formal questions about the design of the plant during the
inspection.

Softball will be starting again in just a few weeks.  Once again, I plan to play on the K of C team and the St.
Michael’s “Defenders” coed team.  Claudine is planning on rejoining me this year on the St. Michael’s team.

For those who are not aware, Monica has been shuttling between Williamsburg Hospital and the Pines Nursing
Home for the past eight weeks after she broke her ankle in a fall at home on January 5.  Yes, after years of practice
flops, she finally landed with her leg under her body.  After being carried off to the emergency room and being fitted with a
cast, she was admitted to the hospital because she would be unable to move about herself and Mom certainly is in no
shape to help her move.  So, after several days in the hospital, she was transferred to The Pines Nursing Home across
the street (by ambulance, I might add.)  After a week at the nursing home, Monica learned that her bones were separating
instead of healing, so it was back to the hospital for surgery on February 2.

The doctors installed a metal plate and a bunch of screws in her ankle and after two more days in the hospital,
she was transported back to The Pines.  She’ll be coming home in about a week.

A reminder, if anyone has a computer that runs Windows 3.1 or Win95 and a modem and does not already have
access to E-mail, I can send along software for a free E-mail service called JUNO.  Let me know if you’re interested!
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